Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 8, 1981

Meeting started at 7:30 with Paul Mercier, Chairman, Katherine Riag,
Leslie MacNeil, and Carolyn Straub of the Messenger were present.

Checks, pole licenses for Public Service, building permits were signed.

Paul mentioned letters had to go out té Antrim graduated this week.
Mark Tenney is to be called for list of names.

Beverly Amadon was in and asked what can be done to eliminate a
problem she is having with sand coming across her property from che
town roads. George Cole will be told of the problem and a barrier

of some kind will be errected, or the road will be graded to overcome
problem.

Tim Brown is to be in touch with George Cole to figure how much £ill
and what size area is to be coverer on Jamison Ave.

Don Madden would like a no parking sign on his street to prevent
accidents with the young people playing ball and running out in
the street from between parked cars. George Cole will be notified.

Jim Rymes was in to talk about a piece of property that is of no use
to him and which is a taxable piece at this time. Since he can't
deed it to the town and he can use it for no worthwhile purpose he
wished to have an abatement of the taxes. Paul suggested he make
out an abatement form and the town will have Gilmore look at it
before making a decision.

Bookkeeper took this time to ask if the agreement with Jim was to
have all bills paid within ten days of delivery and not ten days

of receipt of bill. Concern that the office may not receive a notice
from different depts. as to delivery and perhaps not get a check out
within the ten days. Jim said he used to be an easy person to do
business with until....Hopefully there will be no problem with dates
and some lee way.

William Gutgesell's accident was not reported to the Workmens' Comp
back in November. Will call and see what can be done to clear up this
account., If, Co. will not honor claim due to late notice, the town
will pick up bill.

Katherine Ring tracked down the plane donated to the town by the

Air Force and found that Hawthorne College had it and at this time it
is in many pieces. Original agreement with the government was for the
town to return it at town expense. After talking it over with the
college, Katherine managed to get them to assume responsibility for the
return of said property.

Brian Brown had a quiet week, Graduation parties and all have been
kept under control.

Urban Forestry Center will be called to see what is involved in
obtaining free trees for the town.



